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  Letter dated 2 June 2020 from the President of the 

Security Council addressed to the Permanent Representatives 

of the members of the Security Council 
 

 

 As France assumes the presidency of the Security Council on 1 June, the 

restrictions imposed by the Governor of New York State in relation to coronavirus 

disease (COVID-19) are still in place, and the measures issued by the Secretary-

General aimed at limiting the presence of United Nations staff within the United 

Nations premises are in place until 30 June. 

 Accordingly, after consultation with the Secretariat and all members of the 

Council, the French presidency will continue to implement the guidelines agreed upon 

under previous presidencies, which are set out in the letter dated 7 May 2020 from 

the President of the Council addressed to the Permanent Representatives of the 

members of the Council (S/2020/372). 

 The guidelines are a response to the current exceptional and unprecedented 

circumstances. 

 The guidelines will be assessed at the end of June and may be reviewed, adjusted 

or discontinued, subject to the agreement of all members.  

 

 

(Signed) Nicolas de Rivière 

President of the Security Council 

 

https://undocs.org/en/S/2020/372

